

cradley C.E. Primary School



Believe, belong, be happy: every child, every chance, every day

School Newsletter: Friday 12th July 2024

Dear Parents and Carers.

Can you believe that there is just one week left until the summer holidays? With England playing on Sunday evening we have decided to leave registers open until 10.00 am on Monday for our sleepy football fans. School is open as normal but you are welcome to let your child have a short lie in on Monday if necessary. They are also free to come in their own clothes to celebrate England making it to the final. Even with one week to go there is still lots going on. We have transition day on Tuesday where children will move up to their new classes. Teachers will take the time to get to know the children and talk to them about the things that worry them and the things they need from adults to feel happy and safe in school. We will link this to the story of Peter walking on water and ask 'What do you need to help you to step out of the boat?' On Wednesday afternoon you are invited to join us in church for our musical showcase. More details can be found inside. You will be receiving your child's end of year report today. We hope that you are pleased with them. Thanks to the staff for all their hard work with these. Thank you to everyone who supported our summer fair. Together you helped to raise over £1,400 for school. Thank you for all your mufti day donations and also to our HSA for all their hard work—for a small group of people you achieve amazing things. Next week we say goodbye to our wonderful Year 6 children. It only seems like 5 minutes since they were in Reception and already it is time for them to leave us. It has been such a privilege to spend the last 7 years with them and to see them grow into the lovely young people they are today. The children have all done really well in their SATS too and we are so proud. Please join us in church next week as we wish them good luck for the next stage of their journey. Don't forget that, like last year, the church service is the day before we break up on Thursday 18th July. Don't forget that that Friday 19th is a non uniform day and you are invited to join us for a picnic lunch at 12.15. School closes for the summer at 2.00pm and there is no after school club. Have a great weekend—let's hope it is coming home!

Mrs Harris

USEFUL DATES 2023-2024

15th July Non uniform day, registers stay

open until 10.00 am

16th July Transition day to new classes17th July Music show case 1.30 pm18th July Leavers' church service

Year 6 leavers' party

19th July Non uniform day

Picnic 12.15

Break up for summer 2.00pm

2nd SeptemberINSET day3rd SeptemberINSET day4th SeptemberBack to school

25th October Half term 4th November Back to

school







Musical showcase

Church service





Break up for summer 2.00pm

Ear piercing and extreme hair cuts

If your child is having their ears pierced over the summer please do this in the <u>first</u> week of the holiday so that they are able to take them out for PE lessons in September. Children will <u>not</u> be able to take part in PE with earrings in and we <u>Cannot</u> cover them with plasters. If your child is having any extreme hair styles, e.g. patterns cut into their hair, please ensure these are grown out by September.

Inhalers and medication

If your child has an inhaler or medication in school please make sure that they bring them home on the last day of term. New medication should be sent into school in September. Many thanks

Class Staffing 2024/25

We are pleased to share with you staffing arrangements for next year.

Reception: Mrs Darby/ Mrs Price

Year I Mrs Brailsford covering maternity leave

Year 2: Miss Tromans

Year 3: Miss Smith

Year 4: Miss Lawrence

Year 5: Mr Homer

Year 6: Mr Lowe

When Mrs Collins returns in December she will teach Year I on Thursdays and Fridays

Attendance for this half term

Year 5 94.87%

Year 2 95.06 %

Year 4 95.27 %

Year 1 95.37 %

Year 3 95.53 %

Year 6 95.80 %

Winners are Reception!

96.14%



INSET days 2024-2025

2nd September 2024

3rd September 2024

24th February 2025

2nd June 2025

21st July 2025

Musical performance

Please join us in church on **Wednesday 17th July** at **1.30pm** to listen to the children perform their favourite song that they have learned this year.

Please can you send a carrier bag in with your child on Monday so that they can bring their books home with them next week.

Thank you

Family picnic 19th July

You are invited to join us for our family picnic on Friday 19th July at 12.15. Please bring blankets and packed lunches and sit with your child on the field. Children may go home afterwards but please make sure you let your child's class teacher know when you are leaving. Please remember that school closes for summer at 2pm and there is no after school club.

Please note that there no cooked lunches on Friday. You may order a grab bag for your child.